 Parish of Stanstead

Draft Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council

Held on Thursday, 28th January 2016
Present     Cllr. J. Boyes, Cllr. N. Theobald, Cllr. G. Lee, Cllr C. Johnsen, Mr S Plumb (BDC), Mr M Holt(BDC) and Mr R Kemp (SCC).
(Meeting declared open at 8pm) 

01.01.16    The Chairman welcomed those present to the meeting, opening business at 20.00 hours. Apologies were received from, Cllr. A. Cleveland and Cllr D Wilson
02.01.16    There were no declarations of interest at this meeting.
03.01.16    There were no Applications for Dispensation
04.01.16    All were in agreement to sign the minutes of the 26th November 2016, and 17th December 2016 as a true record.
05.01.16    Public Forum.
1. There were no comments from members of the public

2. Police Report. This was given and is attached to these minutes and available on Stanstead Village Website.
3. County Councillors Report. This was given and is attached to these minutes and available on Stanstead Village Website. 
4. District Councillors Report. 
District Councillor S Plumb advised the council about:

· Babergh and Mid Suffolk CIL Charging Schedules. The Parish Clerk was asked to forward details to councillors.
· The devolution of councils and that Cambridge had rejected the concept of joining Norfolk and Suffolk.

· Community Bus; The council were asked if they were interested in a Community Bus and, subject to more information how this would operate, the council are interested and the clerk was asked to get feedback from the community. The clerk was requested to put a poster on the village website and on the village notice boards.

District Councillor Holt advised that
· The local Member of Parliament is holding a surgery in Glemsford tomorrow Friday 29th January 2016

· Babergh DC are discussing parking across the district and are considering charging in Sudbury.
06.01.16    Playground
1. Weekly inspection showed no new areas of concern.

2. Fencing has been installed at the back of the play area and it was agreed not to put a lock on the gate.
3. The clerk to get quote for grass cutting.
07.01.16   Village Community Centre Report.

The chairman of the Community Centre was unable to attend the meeting for personal reasons and had sent his apologies. Work has however commenced and should be completed soon.  

08.01.16
Clerks Report
The clerk reported that all items are on the agenda.
09.01.16
Tarmaccing on Path no. 8 was discussed and County Councillor Kemp advised that it might be difficult at this moment in time. The Clerk was asked to get quotations.
10.01.16
To Consider Planning Applications

District Cllrs Plum and Holt requested that the Clerk copied them in all submissions regarding planning made by the Parish Council.
Applications Received: 
None
Previous Applications:

1. B/15/01478 | Erection of 1 No. dwelling following demolition of barn. | Highbank Nursery, The Hill, Stanstead, SUDBURY, CO10 9AP. REFUSED by BDC
The council were advised by Cllr Plumb that this application was being re-submitted and the clerk advised that no official application had yet been received.
11.01.16
Financial Matters:

· Invoices/accounts for payment since the last meeting approved.
· Receipts since last meeting approved.
· Statement of Account approved.

12.01.16
Discussed the celebration of the Queens 90th birthday next year and were advised that the Community Centre would host the event. 

There will be a BBQ run by Cllrs Theobold and Cleveland. 

The date for the vent has been set for Saturday 11th June 2016
13.01.16 
‘People on Wheels’ A community service for those needing transport. It was agreed that this request should go on the parish website to see if any individuals would be interested in participating.
14.01.16
The Council approved items of expenditure to be included in next year’s budget and approve budget. The budget was set at £14,149.00 and the Precept was set at £8160. The Parish also receives a grant of £165.
15.01.16     Councillors were asked if there were any matter they wanted to discuss at the next meeting of the Parish Council and were reminded that the Clerk needs to be told at least four days before that meeting.   
.  
Meeting was declared closed at 22:15 hours

Date of next full meeting    Thursday 31st March 2016 at 8:00pm
(The agenda can be seen on the village website http://stanstead.onesuffolk.net/ )
Enquiries to Roy Weedon email stansteadpc@gmail.com

